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From the Town Manager   
 

Dear Reader:  
 

We have received a little taste of what is to come with temperatures dropping and 

mixed precipitation, but winter will soon be here in full force and our dedicated staff 

of employees is ready to face whatever Mother Nature has in store for us.  
 

Budget preparations continue during this holiday season.   The Comprehensive Financial Advisory 

Committee (CFAC) has prepared a Financial Overview Report for the current fiscal year, which began on 

July 1, 2018. Using the information from hundreds of pages of complex budget information, CFAC 

prepared a concise, easy to read Financial Overview Report.   In this well -organized brochure, one will find 

information on our government structure, property taxes, the fire and water districts, general fund 

resources and general fund budget, the capital budget, enterprise funds, public education budget, and 

other statistics. We thank CFAC for the work that went into preparing this booklet.  A copy of the 5 Year 

Financial Forecast  is now available on the Townõs website for public viewing. This report is submitted 

annually to town council and the public. The purpose of this financial forecast is to identify factors that 

may impact the financial condition of the Town such as, revenue and expenditure trends and any long - or 

short-term actions that may be taken into account.  
 

We have noticed an increase in good will gestures throughout the community and especially here at 

Town Hall.   Our employees continue to give generously as do so many of you.    
 

In closing, I want to wish you and your family a joyous and safe Holiday Season!  
 

Mark Ells  

TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED AT NOON ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 24, 2018 AND ON TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED AT NOON ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 24, 2018 AND ON TOWN OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED AT NOON ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 24, 2018 AND ON    
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Holiday Strolls in Barnstable  

Christmas in Cotuit  

Hyannis Main Street Stroll   

Harbor Boat Parade  

HyArts Harbor Overlook Artist Market  

HyArts Campus Open House  

Sat.  
Dec. 1 st 

Centerville Christmas Stroll   

Marstons Mills Village Christmas Stroll & Carols  

West Barnstable Tree Lighting & Carol Sing  

Sun.  
Dec. 2 nd  

Barnstable Village Christmas Stroll  
Wed.  
Dec. 5 th  

Osterville Christmas Open House & Stroll  
Fri.  
Dec. 7 th  

More  I nformat ion  a t  ar tsbarns tab le .us  

http://townofbarnstable.us/TownManager/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Finance/5%20Year%20Forecast%20FY20%20to%20FY24%20Report.pdf
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Finance/5%20Year%20Forecast%20FY20%20to%20FY24%20Report.pdf
http://townofbarnstable.us/TownManager/
http://townofbarnstable.us/TownManager/
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5b1e947596e76f8520f3cc8e/t/5bfd4bf76d2a736f2eb362e7/1543326712022/2018_Dec_Village+Stroll+information.pdf
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/1/christmas-in-cotuit
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/1/hyannis-christmas-stroll-2018
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/1/harbor-overlook-artist-shanties-holiday-market
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/2/centerville-christmas-stroll
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/2/marstons-mills-village-christmas-stroll-amp-carols
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/2/west-barnstable-tree-lighting-amp-carol-sing
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/5/barnstable-village-christmas-stroll
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/5/barnstable-village-christmas-stroll
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/7/annual-osterville-christmas-open-house-and-stroll
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/events-1/2018/12/7/annual-osterville-christmas-open-house-and-stroll
https://www.artsbarnstable.com/
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A Note from the Town Collector  

We hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving!  We are in the process of working on the 

Actual Real Estate and Personal Property tax bills to be issued by December 31, 2018.  As usual, 

the billing will be a three part bill with a coupon for February, a coupon for May and a 

taxpayer receipt.  The schedule is:  

Actual Tax Bills will be mailed by December 31, 2018  

Third Quarter due February 1, 2019     

Fourth Quarter due May 1, 2019   
 

Check the Town website at www.townofbarnstable.us  to explore the option of paying your bill online.  If 

you use a checking/savings account, the charge is 40 cents and if you use a debit/credit card, the fee is a 

percentage based fee of 2.95% of the amount being paid.  If you have any questions or need assistance 

with this or any tax questions, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 508 -862-4054. 
 

Please contact the Assessorõs Office for information regarding abatements or exemptions at 508-862-4022. 
 

We wish you all a Happy and Healthy Holiday season!  

Best wishes, 

Maureen E. Niemi, Town Collector and Staff of Jennifer and Jill  

 

The election is over and 66% of Barnstable voters turned out to cast their ballots in 

November.  We have seen many of you taking advantage of early voting this year.  

The consensus was òit was great!ó  Many voters said they were happy to early vote 

and have it over.   

 

My poll workers and the DPW workers have performed admirably through the early voting and through 

the Election with smiles on their faces and many extra hours of work.  A colossal thank you to all of the 

poll workers and wardens who made the election possible for more than 22,000 people; thanks also goes 

to the DPW workers, Police Officers, facility and maintenance staff at the churches, schools and other 

locations. Additionally, the folks that volunteered their time to assist us with the early voting, many thanks 

to former Town Clerk Linda Hutchenrider, Community Services Director Lynne Poyant, Town Councilors  

Jessica Rapp Grassetti and Britt Beedenbender, and Town Attorney Ruth Weil, you made a tremendous 

difference.  My last big thank you goes to my staff for not only working long hours, but working under 

difficult situations and doing a wonderful job.    

 

The next large project that we are working on is to prepare for the annual census.  This will be going out, 

hopefully, by the first week in January.  The census is required by the Commonwealth of Massachusetts; 

and the Federal Motor Voter Law requires us to do an annual voter confirmation.  Consequently, the 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts has directed clerks to utilize the same form to get both jobs done.  

With the census/voter confirmation form we are just verifying that you are still at that address.  If there are 

any changes that need to be made to the form; or additions or deletions to your family; write the 

changes on the form and return it to us.  Our goal is to keep all voters active!   

 

I hope you all enjoy the festivities that December can bring.  With the varied celebrations of Kwanzaa, 

Hanukkah and Christmas, it truly is a season to rejoice.  

 

May your holidays be filled with joy, laughter, family and friends.   

 

From all of us in the Town Clerkõs office; we wish you and yours a happy and healthy new year. 

 

Happy Holidays,  
 

Ann M. Quirk, CMC/CMMC, Town Clerk   508-862-4044 

DECEMBER OBSERVATIONS FROM THE TOWN CLERKõS OFFICE 

News You Can Use  

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/
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Superintendent's Corner  

      BARNSTABLE PUBLIC SCHOOLS CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE 

As we near the mid -point of Fiscal Year 2019, we continue our construction and 

planning activities on existing and upcoming Capital Improvement Projects (CIPs). The 

following is an overview of our current and upcoming projects:  

 

Barnstable Community Horace Mann Charter Public School Roof and Façade 

Renovations  ð all work has been completed on this project. Renovations to the facility 

included full replacement of both the flat and sloped roofs, replacement of all wood 

trim (soffits, rakes, and  eaves with composite materials), new gutters/downspouts, a 

total rebuild of the cupola using custom composite millwork and copper and 

replacement of the rear entrance porticos. Additionally, improvements were made for the ease of 

accessibility for parking, entry and rest rooms.  

 

Barnstable High School 21 st Learning Center Project  ð the Barnstable High School Library has undergone 

a major transformation including a state of the art HVAC system, new window walls with programmable 

auto tinting features which account for changes in outside ambient light to control solar gain during the 

heating and cooling seasons. The interior space has been upgraded to include new acoustical flooring 

and wall panels, lighting, furniture and improved audio/visual features. The grand opening is scheduled 

for after the Holiday Break.  

 

Barnstable High School Cafeteria Storefront  ð 

renovation work on the BHS cafeteria main 

façade has been completed with 

replacement of the storefront glass, panels 

and doors. The renovation also included the 

replacement of 9 rectangular fixed windows.  

 

Districtwide Voice Over Internet Protocol 

(VOIP) Phone System  ð the Barnstable High 

School Phone and PA system were replaced 

over summer break and were operational for 

the start of the school year. We are currently 

planning conversion at the Barnstable United 

Elementary School over winter break followed by Barnstable Intermediate during spring/summer. The 

new VOIP system will eventually connect all of our districtõs facilities via our fiber network allowing easy 

4 digit dialing between any location.  

 

Barnstable High School Athletic Fields Upgrades ð we have finalized 

schematic design and have completed both survey and geo tech 

activities. Work will now focus on final design development, creation of 

construction documents, permitting and bidding and a spring 

construction start.  

 

Barnstable High School HVAC Upgrades  ð we are currently working with 

engineering to develop plans and specifications to replace HVAC Roof 

Top Units 4, 5 & 6. These units provide service to the entire high school 

1400õs wing excluding the field house and gym. This work is scheduled 

to commence in 2019/2020.  

Meg  
Superintendent of Barnstable Public Schools  

Follow Meg Mayo -Brown on Twitter @meg_bps  
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Barnstable Librariesõ Corner 
 

Thereõs lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 

Visit a Barnstable Library today!  

Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village  

www.sturgislibrary.org  
 

Centerville Public Library  

www.centervillelibrary.org  
 

Cotuit Library  

www.cotuitlibrary.org  
 

Hyannis Public Library  

www.hyannislibrary.org  

 

Marstons Mills Public Library  

www.mmpl.org  
 

Osterville Village Library  

www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org  
 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable  

www.wheldenlibrary.org  

 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Amy Harwood  

 at 508-862-4638 

or email  

barnstablebulletin@  

town.barnstable.ma.us to 

add your name to our 

mailing list.  

Road  

Construction  

Updates  
 

For the most up -to -date 

information on Road 

Construction, please visit:  

www.townofbarnstable.us  

and click on the Road Work 

Notices button on the right -

hand side of the page.  

Join us on 

Facebook 

and Twitter!  
 

Become a fan of the Town 

of Barnstable on both 

Facebook and Twitter and 

stay in touch with all the 

Town of Barnstable 

happenings. You can get 

more information through 

the Town of Barnstableõs 

website: 

www.townofbarnstable.us.  

Barnstable Residents ð become involved in your townõs government, 

apply for a position on a board, committee or commission  

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and  

commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen participation is 

exemplary and the Town Council appreciates each and every 

member who serves.  
 

If you are a resident of Barnstable and are interested, please consider 

submitting an application. The Appointments Committee, made up of 

five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and make 

recommendations to the Town Council who vote to appoint 

members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities:  

1. Cable TV Advisory Committee  / 3 members  

2. Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee  / 2 members  

3. Mid Cape Cultural Council  / 4 members  

4. Disability Commission  / 1 member and 1 alternate member  

5. Historical Commission  / 1 member  

6. Human Services Committee  / 1 representative member  

7. Housing Committee  / 1 alternate member  

8. Hyannis Water Board  / 1 member  

9. Jane Eshbaugh Community Service Award Committee / 4 

members  

10. Shellfish Committee  / a professional fisheries training member  

11. Water Quality Advisory Committee / 2 members  

12. Youth Commission  / 1 advisory member and 3 student members  

13. Zoning Board of Appeals  / an associate member  
 

If you are a resident, registered to vote in the Town of Barnstable and 

interested in serving on a board or committee,  please fill out an 

application by visiting townofbarnstable.us/towncouncil/

committeeapp.pdf . For a more detailed description and 

responsibilities of the committees please contact the Town Council 

office at 508 -862-4738 or email council@town.barnstable.ma.us . 

News You Can Use  

http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/Highway/WorkNotices.asp
http://townofbarnstable.us/CableAdvisory/?brd=Cable+Television+Advisory+Committee&brdid=54&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/CFAC/?brd=Comprehensive+Financial+Advisory+Committee&brdid=5&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/MidCapeCultural/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/DisabilityCommission/?brd=Disability+Commission&brdid=9&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/HistoricalCommission/?brd=Historical+Commission&brdid=15&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/HumanServices/?brd=Human+Services+Committee&brdid=56&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/HousingCommittee/?brd=Housing+Committee&brdid=16&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/HyannisWaterBoard/?brd=Hyannis+Water+Board&brdid=14&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/ShellfishCommittee/?brd=Shellfish+Committee&brdid=24&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/YouthCommission/?brd=Youth+Commission&brdid=41&year=2018
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/ZoningBoard/?brd=Zoning+Board+of+Appeals&brdid=28&year=2018
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
mailto:council@town.barnstable.ma.us
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The Town of Barnstableõs operating and capital budgets are 

now online at : http://budget.townofbarnstable.us  

BARNSTABLEõS CAPITAL BUDGET 

TOWN COUNCIL ORDER: 2018-071 REPLACE AIRCRAFT RESCUE AND 

FIRE FIGHTING EQUIPMENT  

Aircraft Rescue and Fire Fighting (ARFF) equipment 

must be maintained regularly and when certain 

FAA approved equipment is eligible for 

replacement with FAA grant assistance, ARFF 

vehicles and equipment must be evaluated and 

replaced as necessary. This project is to replace a 

1999 Ford F-450 Heavy Duty Flatbed Truck with fire 

combat unit with tools and equipment.  

1999 Ford F-450 Heavy Duty Flatbed Truck  Description  

Funding Source  Amount  

BONDS $145,000 

http://budget.townofbarnstable.us













